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Dear Members 

This will be the first of regular monthly reports in my new role as Chairman via 

our monthly newsletters  

I sincerely welcome Mr Mike Sheehy to the board as Finance Chair now form-

ing a board of members that have the club at heart.  

Professional Experience :  Mike Sheehyôs practice disciplines incorporate busi-

ness advisory, including taxation, accounting and budgeting and forecasting ser-

vices. He also undertakes audit & assurance, corporate advisory and manage-

ment consulting services, outsourcing, business valuations and business and suc-

cession planning. His 13 years as a Gold Coast based Partner in a large interna-

tional accounting firm makes Mike one of the regionôs most experienced practi-

tioners. 

As Chairman my background is very diverse.  Professional Experience : Jeff Burchell ós background 

both professionally and privately incorporates a  diverse  background in business. For over 20 years Jeff 

was involved in the newsagency industry employing up to 16 staff at any given time. Jeff was awarded 

through the Courier Mail for marketing and then invited to sit on the board for the marketing of shop-

ping centres for Suncorp. Through expert marketing and implementing innovative ideas huge success 

was achieved throughout the years in this style of business. Jeffôs next accomplish was owning  a fran-

chise of LJ Hooker. This became a highly awarded business with strong links to the community. Jeff 

was awarded 2 years in a role with Remax for marketing for Australia. He also is a talented musician 

completing 6 years at the Sydney Conservatory of Music. He also became the under 15 State soloist 

champion for NSW and Under 18 Australian soloist for brass banding.  On the sporting field he excelled 

in soccer at a young age and later became an A grade squash player ( this is where and when he met his 

wife Maureen ) . Married with two married daughters and now his first grandson he now fills a role that 

is complex but a natural progression from finance chair to chairman.  

Members I must say that we live in a world of change and un certainty. As a club we will continue to 

embrace change and do the best we can possibly do to keep us in the marketplace.  

The club has now been positioned to compete commercially against local competition. We will be post-

ing quarterly Profit and loss statements for all to see now that we have the ñtitanicò sailing in the right 

direction. The bowls section of the club is of paramount importance and I will encourage smooth work-

ing relationships through out the year.  

I look forward to our year ahead and wish you all the very best for the new year in health, happiness and 

your time on the green  

SPONSORSHIP 

As outlined at previous meetings if you happen to have a contact that could be a sponsor please follow 

the following protocol 

1. For all requests for raffle or sponsorship prizes or donations please obtain your letter of introduction 

that you may need to produce when asking . 

2. We have produced sponsorship package options that include signage etc. Available from the office in 

January  

3. Your chairman is more than happy to speak to any prospective contacts you have 

Thank you in advance Jeff Burchell  

ChairmanðJeff Burchell 

A NOTE FROM OUR CHAIRMAN 



  о 

ALEX HYDE- Origin Sydney.  Has been on the Gold Coast for 6 years.  Alex is 45 years old, has 2 

children and 1 grandchild.  He works for Samios Plumbing Supplies, Burleigh. 

Bowls-Gold Coast won 2013 , r/u 2014 District Champion of Champions 4s, numerous club champion-

ships at Mermaid and Burleigh. He has been bowling for 15yrs originally at Grandviews Bowling Club 

Sydney.  He was a keen golfer & cricketer, but a terrible punter!  

BOARD MEMBERS 

Where should we stand on the rink when not bowling? 

Law 12.1.1   Players at the mat end not delivering MUST stand at least one metre BEHIND 

the mat at the head end, if not controlling play, all players must stand behind the jack and 

away from the head.  If the jack is on the ditch, stand on the bank. 

We hope these tips have been enlightening and helping to get enjoyment from your game. 

Happy bowling in 2018, and remember if you are unsure on any point  on the Laws of the 

game, just ask  any umpire who will be pleased to assist. 

Congratulations to Stan Forrester and Kevin Wilkins who have successfully passed their 

Umpires exams. 

MUMPS 

UMPIRES CORNER 

PAUL RUSSELL: Paul has been working for Reece Plumbing Supplies for 10 and a half years and is 

currently the assistant manager at the Nerang branch, prior to that hewas in the transport industry driv-

ing trucks for the Toll Group delivering beer and general freight around western NSW.  He has been 

playing bowls for 12 years and only ever a member of Mermaid Beach Bowls Club, mostly played 

cricket whilst still at school and indoor cricket on and off until a serious knee injury put a stop to that so 

he gave up bowling over-arm medium pace with a little swing and took up slow under-arm bowling 

with a lot of swing.  

SCOTT ROTTENBERRY: Scott is a partner in EZY As Electrical .  He has been bowling for 9 years 

and for 8 years has enjoyed golf and water skiing.  Scott has been very generous with his time in vol-

unteering to help the club with electrical assistance.  He also loves a beer and is a true asset to our club. 

IAN KELEHER:  Ian has been bowling for a number of years in the Toowoomba area.  He was 

Menôs Games Director last year and is Games Director again this year for our Club, which is not an 

easy task.  Ian loves his bowls and also enjoys playing bingo and  loves to have a bit of a gamble at 

ñThe Starò Casino.  Ian is a hard worker and will also be an asset to the Board as he has a lot of expe-

rience with bowling clubs and the issues that can arise within a club. 



MENôS PRESIDENTS REPORT 

Gôday Bowlers, 

Well, another year has come and gone!  Letôs hope you survived it with-

out too much drama. 

It has been an important year for the Club with changes happening to 

build a stronger future.  It is great news that the Club has managed to fill 

the two remaining positions on the Board at the Special General Meeting 

on Sunday 10 December.  It was gratifying to see such a strong attend-

ance at the meeting, indicating how interested members are in the future 

of Mermaid Beach Bowls.  We are now in a position to move forward 

thanks to Jeff Burchell and Mike Sheehy volunteering to take on the important positions of Chair-

man and Finance Director.  They are certainly well-qualified to do so and join the other recently-

elected Board Members, Paul Russell, Scott Rottenberrry and Ian Keleher and continuing Mem-

ber Alex Hyde.  Congratulations and thanks to them all for volunteering to carry out these im-

portant offices for our Club.  I am sure the Bowls Committee and all of our bowling members will 

work in well with them and the management team in the coming year. 

Ian Keleher and I attended the Menôs Gold Coast District Annual General Meeting and Council 

Meeting as your delegates on Monday December 4 where their Office Bearers for 2018 were 

elected.   We donôt often hear a lot about what they do, but they do work hard in the interests of 

bowls in the Gold Coast Tweed District.  At the moment, the Menôs and Ladiesô District organisa-

tions are working through the process of consolidating into one body, as supported by Bowls 

Queensland.  The negotiations are progressing, although slower than would be ideal.  Consolida-

tion can only be a positive move when it eventually occurs. 

The District is very close to finalising their new website which is expected to be running by the 

end of December.  This will give all clubs great opportunities to publicise our events and news to 

anyone interested.  It was also announced that the District will be holding an ñopen forumò for all 

district bowling members in March when more on these matters and other plans can be discussed.  

More news on that closer to the date. 

Our Games Room Roster continues to be a problem for Tuesdays and Saturdays. This is primarily 

carried out by Committee Members, but we appreciate the help also given by others. If you feel 

you can take a turn for a couple of hours every few weeks - or even just occasionally ï please let 

us know.  It helps to ñshare the loadò and it gives you the chance to get to know other members. 

Thank you to those who are already doing their share.  

One disappointment this year was the need to cancel the Clubôs Christmas Party due to lack of 

support.  It is really a shame when, after all the effort put into organising the night, not enough 

members support what has always been a fun social evening. 

I hope everyone had a wonderful Christmas with family and friends and I wish you a happy and 

healthy New Year and look forward to a successful and enjoyable bowling year ahead.  

Harry  Schramm                                                                                     Menôs President 



John Henderson Real Estate Mermaid 

Beach 

SPONSORS 

Pacific Fair 

A MESSAGE FROM OUR LADIESô PRESIDENT 

Premier 7ôs next on our calendar, on 6th January 2018.  Donôt forget to put your 

teams in for Ladies pairs.  District Fourôs closing date 12 February, 2018.  Ladies 

due back on 5th January, 2018 . 

 We had a lovely Christmas break up with 30 ladies coming for lunch.  A big 

thank you to all the ladies who helped make the day 

such a success, especially Pam Robinson, Johanna 

Cunningham and Jan Trevarthen who helped me 

with the skit, which brought smiles to all the ladiesô 

faces. 

I hope you all had a very Happy Christmas and I wish you all the best 

for the New Year. 

Betty RonnfeldtðPresident 

December Birthdays.   

Happy Birthday to Chloe, Ann and Marga-

ret and to all members who celebrated a 

birthday in December. 


